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Statement on In-Jin's Wedding to Ben Lorentzen 
 
Michael Balcomb 
October 29, 2013 
H.C. 1.9.25 
 
Dear Family, 
 
Over the past few weeks, I have received a number of queries from members throughout the United States and 
from other nations around the world, including Korea, asking me whether the October 12th ceremony between In 
Jin Moon and Ben Lorentzen was recognized by the church as a “Blessing” in some official or formal way. 
 
The simple answer to this question is “No.” 
 
The ceremony was held privately, on private property. All who attended did so in a private capacity. No church 
resources were asked for, and none were given. Similarly, church endorsement was neither requested nor received. 
True Mother did not give her blessing or consent, and rather sought to dissuade the couple from going through 
with their plan. 
 
We continue to pray for True Parents and all members of the True Family. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Michael Balcomb 
President, 
Family Federation for World Peace and Unification, USA 


